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Introduction
Welcome to the third issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

As we noted in issue 1, we have put in a bid for funding to assist in setting up the Network to the Library and Information Commission via their Development budget. This, together with your subscriptions, would fund the production of future issues of the Newsletter, and would provide the resources for organising meetings of the Network, training sessions, and a Seminar where the Working Papers from the Research Project would be disseminated. We have now completed the advanced application stages for this funding, and are hopeful that it may be forthcoming! We will let you know the outcome!

Please let us have your comments on this issue - and, even better, some items for the next one! 

Please mail comments/copy/letters to John Vincent, Wisteria Cottage, Nadderwater, Exeter EX4 2JQ or fax them on 01392-256045.

We look forward to hearing from you!

John Pateman & John Vincent


Stephen Lawrence Executive Briefing
This very successful event, held at the Library Association on 28 June 1999, was oversubscribed. 45 people attended, but a further 20 had applied, and the day will be re-run later in the year.

The first speaker, Suresh Grover, took us deep into the heart of the Stephen Lawrence Inquiry. As a member of the campaign which supported the Lawrence family, Suresh was close to events and was able to share some harrowing information with course participants. As Suresh pointed out, everything which emerged from the Inquiry was established as fact and admitted by the police. Suresh welcomed the opportunity to share this information with library workers, and the fact that he was invited to speak at a library meeting is testimony to the success of the campaign. But the struggle continues, and Suresh linked the Lawrence case to other racist murders which are only now being taken seriously by the police and being investigated. Suresh does not think that the Inquiry got everything right, but it has raised awareness of the issue of institutional racism at a time when racist attacks are on the increase.

The next speaker, Shiraz Durrani of Merton Libraries, introduced an immediate practical way to combat institutional racism in public libraries. He launched the Quality Leaders Programme for Black library workers, and this scheme has already attracted interest and support from a wide range of bodies, including the Association of London Chief Librarians; the Library and Information Commission; the London and Home Counties Branch of the Library Association; Roger Quinton Associates; Trained to Change; and Information for Social Change. More information about the Programme can be found elsewhere in this issue.

The keynote speaker, Professor Gus John, placed the focus of institutional racism on the white community by pointing out that white people are largely ignorant about their white identity and the basis on which it is constructed. This ignorance is compounded by a  "miseducation" system in which knowledge is only legitimated by the white power structure. White people do not ask where their power comes from, how it affects others, why others should challenge it, and how power is conferred on white society. As a result, society validates white people automatically while constantly expecting black people to prove themselves. The very terms used to describe black people - "ethnic minorities" - are value laden and incapacitating. In terms of library services, which are predominantly staffed and used by white people, these questions need to be raised and discussed.

The final session of the day allowed for small group work, picking up on the issues raised by the three speakers, and a report back session. This stimulating and challenging day was the first of its kind in the library world. If you missed it, make sure to catch the re-run later this year.

JP


Quality Leaders Project for Black Library & Information Workers:  a programme to eliminate institutional racism in public libraries
There is a desire on the part of Black LIS workers to be fully involved in policy and service delivery from libraries; there is a similar desire on the part of many Members, Heads of Libraries and library managers that their service should address the needs of Black communities and that their Black staff should be as active as possible in every aspects of service delivery. 

Yet the reality is that few Black LIS workers are in high posts where they can influence policies; nor are there mechanisms for communities to influence library policies and practices to ensure that their needs are met.  Roach and Morrison observe, "Ethnic minorities are under‑represented amongst staff within the public library service and there are few opportunities for ethnic minority citizens to influence service provision."
 

The reality "on the ground" is that libraries have not developed appropriate services for Black communities.  Roach and Morrison, for example, found that "developments in race equality and ethnic diversity within public library services have been largely ad hoc and progress has been limited."  

The Quality Leaders Project for Black LIS workers aims to address these shortcomings and to find a bridge between the needs of the communities on the one hand, and desires on the part of library management and Black staff to provide a relevant service, on the other. The Library and Information Commission (LIC) has endorsed the Quality Leaders Project. Discussions are underway with LIC to see how it can help the project take off. 

The Project will work as follows: 

- Quality Leaders: Each participating authority will select one or more candidates as Quality Leaders (QL).  The Quality Leaders will be sponsored by a member of senior library management.  The sponsor will provide personal support to the QL and ensure that the QL is provided the  assistance needed for the QL and the project to succeed.   

- The QL will select a specific project to improve service to Black communities.  This will be influenced by the authority's policy, Annual Library Plan, as well as consultation with local communities.  It can be in the field of policy, staffing, community involvement, or service delivery.  Each project will be expected to be delivered in one or two years. 

- There will be a central body which will direct, support  and co‑ordinate the work of QLs.  Support to be provided will include regular management and community development workshops, discussions with specialists in specific areas identified by QLs, as well as ICT and administrative support.  The Project will be linked to a LIS University course so that the project can get academic credits towards academic, professional or NVQ qualifications.  There will be regular meetings of all QLs. 

- QLs will be grouped in Action Sets so that those working on similar projects will have a peer group to turn to for support, advise and to network.  There will be regular meetings of Action Sets as well. 

The Project will be financed by contributions from participating authorities.  At the same time, approaches are being made to the Home Office and DCMS to provide financial assistance.  Planned discussions with LIC will help to prepare a project plan to take the Project forward.  

Authorities or Black LIS workers interested in being involved are asked to fill in the attached "Registration of interest" form.  They will then be contacted with details of the progress of the project.  Discussion on the Project will also take place at the repeat session of the "Stephen Lawrence Executive Briefing" planned for October 1999. 

Shiraz Durrani

New books
The Policy Press at the University of Bristol has produced a number of titles on aspects of poverty and social policy. These include:

Lutz Leisering and Robert Walker (editors) The dynamics of modern society: poverty, policy and welfare (February 1998, £15.95. 1 86134 059 1)

John Veit-Wilson Setting adequacy standards: how governments define minimum incomes (January 1998, £11.95. 1 86134 072 9)

Wolfgang Beck, Laurent van der Maesen, and Alan Walker (editors) The social quality of Europe (July 1998, £17.99. 1 86134 112 1)

Rob Sykes and Pete Alcock (editors)  Developments in social policy: convergence or diversity? (September 1998, £18.99 pbk/£45.00 hdbk. 1 86134 113 X/1 86134 114 8)

Graham Room (editor) Beyond the threshold: the measurement and analysis of social exclusion (1995, £13.95. 1 86134 003 6)

Jochen Clasen (editor) Social insurance in Europe (1997, £16.95. 1 86134 054 0)

Mike Geddes Partnership against poverty and exclusion? Local regeneration strategies and excluded communities in the UK (1997, £12.95. 1 86134 071 0)

Roger Burrows and David Rhodes Unpopular places? Area disadvantage and the geography of misery in England [report in association with the Joseph Rowntree Foundation] (September 1998, £11.95. 1 86134 097 4)

Anne E Green and David Owen Where are the jobless? Changing unemployment  and non-employment in cities and regions [report in association with the Joseph Rowntree Foundation] (April 1998, £11.95. 1 86134 100 8)

Jochen Clasen, Arthur Gould and Jill Vincent Voices within and without: responses to long term unemployment in Germany, Sweden and Britain (May 1998, £16.99 (pbk)/£40.00 hdbk. 1 86134 090 7/1 86134 108 3)
Further details from The Policy Press, University of Bristol, Rodney Lodge, Grange Road, Bristol BS8 4EA (tel: 0117 973 8797/fax: 0117 973 7308)


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments, items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

fax: 01392 256045
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� Patrick Roach and Marlene Morrison (1998) Public Libraries, Ethnic Diversity and Citizenship. Warwick: Centre for Research in Ethnic Relations, University of Warwick. - British Library Board.
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